 OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 
August 7, 2012 minutes 

Present: John Hollowell, Pat Murphy, John Lewis, Gene McHugh, Bob Ruhling, Bob Orsini, Tina Bryan, Fran Armstrong, Steve Dean, and Carolyn McHugh 

The meeting started at 7:02 by John Hollowell. 

Tina Bryan introduced our new Community Manager, Steve Dean. Her intro included that Steve has a diverse background. Wide experience and skills ; including but not limited to electricity, plumbing, IT systems specialist, defense dept. contractor, etc. Steve starts work on Monday. Introductions were shared around the table. 

Darren Rickwood, from Gate C, came to the meeting to discuss water drainage problems on his property due to road runoff. He would like to build a deck and cement patio and needs help with water flow before this can get done. He has county permits in place. Needs to go through SCA Design Review as well. Many SC property owners have similar problems in our community, this has been an on-going problem. We will look at his problem and continue this discussion at our next meeting. 

John Hollowell shared e-mails concerning hazardous trees on SC property too close to private homes. -Balsam Road; Diana Dennett wrote concerning a tree next to her property -Avocado Road, lower loop; Stan Benning- about a huge tree that appears to be rotting at the base. -Evergreen Road was mentioned again - 2 leaners; one severed from its root system hung up at the top. 

This has been another on-going problem. Discussion included these points ​-John H; How do we address the problem of trees on SCA property if a home owner adjacent to the tree wants to have it removed? Who pays to have the tree removed? Is there shared cost? Act of God? We need a policy in place for this! 

-John L.; we should start with the trees that are most likely to fall on people’s houses. Get an arborist to come in and do a core drilling (halfway in) to see if the trunk is rotted. Start there. 

-Tina; start the process with Steve (Land Management), Steve Dean and Bob Ruhling to go around to all the gates and access the problem. Prioritize what needs to be done now and proceed as soon as we can. 

John Hollowell was called out of the meeting. Discussion continued. John had e-mail the committee prior to the meeting that he would resign effective immediately. 

Tina took over. She agreed to supervise the community manager with the support of our committee. 

Bob Ruhling agreed to be the interim chair our committee until Oct. at which time he will assume Tina’s role as President of the Association. We are in need of chair, or co-chair of this committee. 

Everyone agreed to assist Steve Dean transition into his new position and help out wherever needed. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35. 

Recorded by: Fran Armstrong 
